TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING / PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 6th, 2014

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting / Public Hearing on Thursday, November 6th, 2014 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Ryan Orton - present




Johanna Shafer – present




Mary Weinberger - present

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to close the Special Meeting and enter into a Public Hearing for the 2015 Preliminary Budget.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – Yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.
PUBLIC HEARING:

2015 PRELIMINARY BUDGET


Supervisor Norton opened the public hearing for the 2015 Preliminary Budget as this was the opportunity for the public to comment on the budget.

Thomas Dewhirst, 304 Jameson Hill Road – excellent job.


With no other comments heard, a motion to close the Public Hearing at 7:34 PM and go back into the Special Meeting was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. 2015 BUDGET: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to adopt the 2015 Preliminary Budget as the 2015 Final Budget.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – abstained; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Motion carried and the budget passed.  The Supervisor will get a final copy to the Town Clerk to be certified and sent to the County.


Councilwoman Shafer mentioned her attendance at a meeting regarding the proposed electric lines through the Hudson Valley.


With no other action taken, a motion was made by Joseph Norton to adjourn at 7:39 PM, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.







Respectfully submitted,











Ritamary Bell 










Town Clerk

